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Inmates need skills

Stuart Simms, the secretary of Maryland's Department of Public Safety, is  absolutely right in seeking to increase the basic education level and  job-related skills of inmates in Maryland prisons ("Accountability,  skill-building can help alleviate crime," Opinion*Commentary, Aug. 14).

Each year, approximately 8,000 inmates are released and return to Baltimore City and another 8,000 return to the surrounding counties.

Approximately 75 percent of them are high school dropouts, and 20 percent read at below third-grade level when they were incarcerated, according to the Maryland Division of Corrections (DOC).

Additionally, the majority of returning ex-offenders have little or no mainstream work experience.

The months and years spent in prison could be put to better use if there were more education, job readiness, vocational training and substance abuse programs to prepare inmates to earn an honest living in the community and achieve a stable, productive life.

Yet the Maryland State Department of Education reports that only 20 percent of inmates in Maryland's correctional institutions were enrolled in educational programs in 1999. Many of those programs have long waiting lists.

During the past months we have met with senior DOC staff to learn about existing programs and to identify gaps and inadequacies. We are impressed with their dedication to providing effective services.

Yet they acknowledge that, because of insufficient resources, they are able to serve only a small percentage of the inmates who need these programs.

They also point out that more resources are needed in the community to help with post-release housing, employment, health and other needs.

Numerous pilot programs show that adequate services during incarceration and after release will reduce the recidivism rate.

Yet currently more than 60 percent of inmates released from Maryland correctional institutions return to prison within three years. We need to do better than that.

Except for lifers and those who die in prison, every inmate will return to the community sooner or later. It is in everyone's interest to give them the means to lead a productive life in society.
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